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cover their registration fees. You will 
find several reports of the experiences 
of these students in the upcoming 2014 
EMS Yearbook, to be distributed in the 
spring of 2015. We also took the oppor-
tunity to organize a short award cere-
mony for the 2013 EMS Outstanding Pa-
per Awards at which we handed over 
the metal-on-wood plaques to the first 
authors of the winning papers or their 
representatives.

At IMC2014 EMS also organized an 
Executive Board meeting and a General 
Assembly. The most prominent conclu-
sion of these meetings was the selec-
tion of 2 EMS Extension meetings for 
2015, being MCM2015 in Eger, Hun-
gary (23 – 28 August), and mmc2015 
in Manchester, UK (29 June – 2 July). 
The first is the continuation of the well-
known MCM series now joining 8 soci-
eties in the center and south parts of 
the continent, for the first time also in-
cluding the Turkish society. The lat-
ter is the new form of the Microsci-
ence series organized by the RMS, now 
again in collaboration with EMAG fol-
lowing the positive experiences during 
EMC2012, also organized in Manches-
ter. We believe that these two meet-
ings clearly show that the EMS vision 
in which European microscopy should 
evolve to large annual regional meet-
ings, is indeed catching on and we look 

Dear colleagues,

At the beginning of September the en-
tire world of microscopy gathered at 
the International Microscopy Congress, 
IMC2014, in Prague. It was since 1994 
that the international community joined 
on European soil, at the time in Paris. 
Strongly supported by the European mi-
croscopy community and its national 
societies, the EMS organized a pre-se-
lection in Graz at the MC2009 meet-
ing in order to be able to produce the 
best possible European bid at the IFSM 
General Assembly in Rio in 2010. These 
joined efforts paid off and the Prague 
bid was accepted with an overwhelm-
ing majority. Looking at the numbers 
of IMC2014, we are convinced that this 
was indeed the best choice and we con-
gratulate and thank Pavel Hozak and 
his team for taking this adventure to its 
completion. We all look forward to the 
next international meeting in 2018 in 
Sydney and wish the organizers all the 
best with the preparations. Of course, in 
the mean time, we welcome all of you 
in 2 years at the next European Micros-
copy Congress EMC2016 in Lyon.

With the international congress or-
ganized in Europe EMS decided to fo-
cus its supporting efforts for early stage 
career researchers at IMC2014 and 
in total 58 students received 197€ to 
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forward to even stronger examples in 
the future.

Another important decision reached 
at the EMS Executive Board was the 
acceptation of the offer from JEOL to 
sponsor the European Microscopy (EM) 
awards for the coming 3 rounds, i.e. 
starting in 2016 and at least till 2024! 
These quadrennial awards celebrate 
researchers for their outstanding con-
tributions to microscopy at large in the 
fields of the life sciences and physical 
sciences. The next call for nominations 
will be launched in the fall of 2015.

Written reports on all of these ac-
tivities will be published in the 2014 
EMS Yearbook and if you have organ-
ized some special activity in 2014, if you 
have won a prize, if you want to com-
memorate a colleague, etc. do send us 
your report or information by the end 
of November, 2014, for inclusion in the 
next Yearbook.

Contact
Prof. Dr. D. Schryvers, Ph.D.
Electron Microscopy for Materials Science (EMAT)
Department of Physics
University of Antwerp, Belgium
nick.schryvers@ua.ac.be
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